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Procurement Authorization – Sale and Removal of TTC Buses 

TTC Board Decision 

 
The TTC Board, at its meeting on December 20, 2023, adopted the following: 

It is recommended that the TTC Board: 

1. Authorize the award of a contract for the sale and disposal of up to 915 TTC buses for 
a five-year term commencing upon notification of award to Langille’s Scrap & Cores 
Inc. in the total amount of $5,673,283.65 in revenue proceeds, inclusive of HST. 

2. Before selling the Nova buses under this contract, request staff to issue a publicly 
advertised Request for Expression of Interest to identify potential parties who will re-
use, repair and/or refurbish TTC decommissioned buses, in order to prolong the useful 
life of these assets and their contribution to the circular economy, on terms that allow 
potential parties to acquire various bus quantities.  

3. Authorize staff to sell remaining decommissioned TTC buses for recycling/scrap only 
after making reasonable efforts to identify parties that will re-use, repair and/or 
refurbish the buses under the Langille’s contract per recommendation 1. 

4. The TTC Board request staff to retain one Orion bus for historical purposes, and reach 
out to the Halton Rail Museum to determine their interest in obtaining a bus. 

5. The TTC Board direct the Chief Executive Officer, in consultation with the General 
Manager, Shelter, Support, and Housing Administration at the City of Toronto, to 
explore the feasibility of utilizing decommissioned buses on a temporary basis as 
mobile warming and/or cooling centres before they are disposed of and report back to 
the TTC Board in Q2 2024. 


